
Term 3 Week 10 - 22 September 2020 

From the Principal’s Desk 

FAREWELL MRS McCATHIE 
A big thank you to Mrs McCathie for all your 
expertise in assisting our students and their 
learning. Have a wonderful rest of the year 
and in the summer days ahead.  
 

CONCERNS OR QUESTIONS 
Thank you to all our parents and I do enjoy 
our time welcoming you to school each day. 
There will be some times when I will need to 
use this time with my teachers and 
colleagues in the playground or in my office 
to support student learning or complete 
administrative requirements.  
 

If you wish to speak to one of the teachers, 
please phone or email the school to leave a 
message for the appropriate person to 
return your call.  We can set up a meeting 
time then if required. 
 

There have been some concerns around 
lunchtimes when it is very cold and wet.  If 
the weather is very unpleasant, we bring the 
children inside to ensure they are kept 
healthy and safe.  The students are offered a 
variety of activities such as  reading, games 
and they will sometimes be able to watch a 
movie.  We appreciate your understanding 
of this situation, as the health and safety of 
the children is our priority.  This situation 
could also take place in summer in 
extremely hot weather. 
 

As part of our COVID-19 health and safety 
procedures, we have been promoting hand 
washing on a regular basis.  The school bell 
is being rung five minutes before school 

and at each break to enable the children to 
wash their hands with soap and water.  We 
use hand sanitiser in conjunction with this 
practice, as we have been advised in the 
Department’s guidelines that soap is the 
best method to lift dirt and germs. 
 

We wish you all a happy and safe break, 
and look forward to seeing students 
back at school on Monday 12 October for 
a busy Term 4! 

 

MEET GEORGIA THE POSSUM 
Mrs Barker, a teacher who visits Jaxon at our 

school, is also very involved with 
WIRES.  Last week when she visited, 
she brought along her two baby 
rescue possums.  Jaxon was very 
excited to be able to hold Georgia 
the baby possum.   



 

 

 

 

Lower Division have had a very busy term 3! 

The students continue to enjoy learning new concepts and are always open to exploring 

new ideas and experiences.   

 

In Literacy, students have been learning about and writing 

persuasive texts. There has been a strong emphasis on 

using high modality words to enhance students’ writing to 

persuade the audience. We have been focusing on 

expressing our ideas. Students particularly enjoyed writing a 

convincing sentence about why Kelly’s Plains is the best 

school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kelly’s Plains Public School is the 
best school because the teachers 
help you when you are stuck or 
when you need help with a maths 
problem.   Hugo 

 

Kelly’s Plains Public 
School is the best 
because everybody is 
nice as they play with 
you.   Ezekiel 

 

Kelly’s Plains School is the 
best school because you can 
play in the big sandpit.    

Morgan 

 

Friends play with you every day, you can play with 
different age friends, friends help you with your 
work.  That is why you must come to Kelly’s Plains 
and join the fun.     Oliver 



  

All students have been working extremely hard during our 

Mathematics groups. We have been focusing on numbers before 

and after, and demonstrating different ways to represent numbers.     

 

Mrs McCathie has been teaching a MAPPEN unit 

about ‘Sustainability’. The students have become 

more aware of their environment and surroundings. We would 

like to thank Mrs McCathie for all of her hard work this term and we wish 

her all the best for her future endeavours.  

 

Thank you Sally for assisting in Lower Division this term. We are looking forward to another 

busy term to wrap up the school year. Have a happy and safe holiday! 

Congratulations  

to our Stars  

Oliver and Makenzie 



 

 

 

 

In the Upper Division this Term we have been focusing on 

how to form and utilise paragraphs. This has included 

beginning with a topic sentence and ensuring each 

paragraph is focused on one key idea.  Students have then 

been applying this to informative types of text 

around their favourite animals.  
 

In Mathematics as well as the key areas of addition, 

subtraction, multiplication and division students have been 

engaging with measurements and conversions of 

measurement. This has included the flights of paper planes and 

the distances within our playground using trundle wheels. Fantastic work this 

term by all students has ensured that the holiday break has been very well 

earned.  

 

Fun activities  

in Term 3! 



 

LOWER DIVISION  
MATHS ACTIVITIES  

 



 



 



 





 

Interested in Basketball?   
For information please contact Judy Monaghan  
on 0417 622 859 or email at armball@bigpond.com 


